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Police Investigate Shooting Death of Male and Two Other Juveniles Injured in 
Lincoln Park  

 
San Diego – On January 10, 2023, at 2:37 a.m., the San Diego Police Communications 
Center received a call reporting a shooting at a residence in the 4700 Block of Nogal 
Street in the Lincoln Park Neighborhood of San Diego.  Officers from Southeastern 
Division were immediately dispatched and arrived within minutes.  Upon arriving, they 
found three victims suffering from gunshot wounds in the garage of the residence.  The 
first victim was a 20-year-old Black male with multiple gunshot wounds to his chest.  
The second victim is a 16-year-old Asian female with a gunshot wound to her arm and 
abdomen.  The third victim is a 17-year-old Black male with a gunshot wound to his leg.  
Responding Officers and Paramedics immediately began providing medical aid to each of 
the victims.  The 16-year-old and 17-year-old were transported by Paramedics to local 
hospitals for treatment.  Their injuries are not considered life threatening. Unfortunately, 
despite the best efforts of the officers and medical personnel, the 20-year-old male was 
pronounced deceased at the scene at 03:00 a.m.   

It is still early in the investigation and Detectives are working to determine the 
circumstances surrounding the shooting.  At this time information is very limited, but it 
appears there may be some type of relationship between the suspect and the victim(s) in 
this incident.  However, the exact nature of that relationship has not been determined or 
confirmed at this time.  What is known is a lone male suspect wearing dark clothing was 
seen running from the location of the shooting.  There is no suspect vehicle information 
at this time.  Detectives are currently processing the scene for evidence, canvassing the 
area for possible surveillance video footage and interviewing witnesses. 

The deceased male has been identified but his name is not being released at this time 
pending family notifications.  The two teenaged victims have been identified but their 
names will not be released.   

Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to call the Homicide Unit 
at (619) 531-2293 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.  


